

Minutes of Meeting Kyle Academy, 28TH May, 2024, 7pm

FHMCC: John McGuire, Anne Miller, Douglas Smith, Samantha Laidlaw, Elsie McDougal, Alison Russell

SAC: Cllr Brian McGinley.

Police: Apologies.

Scotland

Guests: Douglas Paton, Richard North, Ryan O'Lone

Apologies: Laura McIloney, Steven Mackie, Mary Elliot, W. White, L. Stewart, L. Stewart, Cllr Cullen, Cllr Kilpatrick, Link Officer Sandra McMath

Matters

Arising: None

Declarations

Of Interest: None

Proposed by E. McDougal. Seconded by D. Smith March:

Minutes

Secretary's: Tracy Whiteford's post has of Senior Communities Officer has been filled by Report

Jodie McFarlane. Documents from our April meeting have been passed to Jodie.

Jodie's remit includes responsibility for overseeing Community Councils.

The Ayrshire Roads Alliance are looking into the Dongola Road traffic speed and

our request to initiate traffic calming.

Treasurer's Our current credit sits at £4807.14 This amount includes both raised funds and SAC

funding. The recent cheque to Forehill B.C. has not been cashed. Samantha will follow up. FHMCC accounts are with SAC for review. There is a £30 audit fee.

SAC Councillor's Report - in the Minutes.

Place Planning Update. The Chair updated the room on the latest actions. Surveys have been distributed to agreed points – the FHMCC point is Forehill Library. There will also be leaflet deliveries to a number of dwellings in Ayr East – these include streets within FHM and Belmont/Kincaidston. School Pupils will assist with a door leaflet drop at end of term. It was agreed to publish the survey information on the FHMCC social media pages to raise awareness and encourage local Residents to participate and have their say – action Samantha/Anne



(FHMCC May Minutes Cont)

AOB

- Guest Ryan O'Lone spoke about the formation of the Forehill Amateur Football Team managed by Cami Barr. This is a team for over 18s and anyone, including players from other areas of the Town, are welcome to join. There is an open training day at King George 5th Playing fields on Saturday 1st June at 10am. Ryan will provide FHMCC with a poster for our social media pages. It was also discussed if the team would come along to FHMCC's fun day on 11th August at Glencairn Park for a 'Beat the Goalie' competition.
- Lithium Batteries FHMMC received an email regarding the safety features of lithium batteries and the danger of fire resulting from them. We will invite a representative from Ayr Fire Service to our June meeting.
- Parking issues around Kyle Academy. Guests Douglas Paton and Richard North attended our meeting to discuss communications with ARA regarding traffic problems in the area. ARA have advised that they will carry out an on site annual parking review. It was agreed that FHMCC will contact ARA in support of the local Resident's concerns and their requests for yellow road markings to be put in place. We also will ask for the dates of the annual parking review and a member of FHMCC will attend.
- It was noted that new guidelines are in place for security at Kyle Academy specifically that
 the Janitor is required to lock the access doors in to the building after our attendees have
 arrived therefore can we please all ensure we are in the building by 7pm for all future
 meetings.
- SPT Bus Service. A letter has been drafted and will be sent from the CC's email account.

NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 25th June 2024 at Kyle Academy, 7pm